College of Arts, Humanities and Social Sciences
Executive Council - Minutes

July 2, 2012 – 10:00 a.m.
Present:   Kevin Brooks, Ann Burnett, John Cox, Keri Drinka, Linda Fricker, Gary Goreham, Jeanne Hageman, Dan Klenow, Mark Meister, John Miller, Kent Sandstrom, Michael Strand, Gary Totten, Rooth Varland
· Gary Totten has been named Interim Head of Criminal Justice and Political Science, effective July 1, 2012.
· The Visual Arts Department will have a grand opening demonstration of its new wood kiln in October.

· Rooth Varland has been named Department Head of Theatre Arts, effective July 1, 2012.

· The NDSU Concert Choir won first place in an international choral competition in Croatia

· John Cox will be traveling to Russia
· Equipment allocations have been made based on requests that were submitted.

· Department Promotion/Advancement - Facebook – “like”; should reflect university mission; constructive

· Would like to have individual members of the college advisory board work as liaisons with each department
Search Updates

· Dan Pemstein (spousal hire) – has been hired as assistant professor in Political Science to replace Eric Raile

· Emergency Management – DK Yoon has accepted a position in Korea; a search in underway for his replacement

· Music – Douglas Monroe has resigned; the department has begun a national search and already has 56 applicants

· Art has upgraded a lecturer position to half-time

· Communication – Amber Raile has resigned; a search for her replacement will be initiated soon
· Courtney Waid has resigned her position in Criminal Justice.  A search will be conducted during the FY13

· English has begun recruitment for a new Director of Writing position
· Annual Reports are due to the Dean’s Office by July 16.

· The college is seeking names/suggestions for the Alumni Awards nominations.

· Linda Fricker reported on orientation and registration sessions scheduled for the summer months.

NEH Summer Stipends - NEH summer stipends of up to $6,000 for 2 months.  Focus will be on Bridging Cultures.  NDSU’s deadline is July 15 for 2013 grants.  Evie Myers is in charge of coordinating applications for the campus and will forward two applications from NDSU.  

Budget Updates – no firm figures yet for extra section funding; salary budgets for the college are complete; no news on the possible Library assessments; contracts for faculty are out and need to be signed and returned to the Dean’s Office by July 20.

Student employment data – on average, NDSU students work 16 hours per week

Professor of Practice process – According to the Provost’s Office, an individual may be moved from a full-time lecturer position to a Professor of Practice (the title affirms the employee’s value and provides for a commitment of more than one year).  In the PeopleAmin Search, conduct an internal search (will not be advertised off campus), create the description, etc., notify everyone within the department via e-mail, and encourage the person to apply.
Follow-up on Chairs Evaluations – in general these evaluations were glowing; the dean will set up meetings with each chair individually to discuss their evaluation.
Endowed Chair/Program Proposals – chairs are asked to submit suggestions to Kent; begin thinking about endowed chairs for each department; what would an endowed chair look like in your department?  Chairs were asked not to share this information with others yet; questions were asked about the selection process and whether this should this bring in someone new or advance someone already at NDSU.
The Retreat will be a working meeting focusing on discussions of how to move forward as a college.

Minard update – the north end is making more progress than the south end.

Meeting adjourned at 11:40 a.m.
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Cathy Heiraas





